Dixon City Commission
Regular Session
Monday, June 9, 2025, 6pm

Dixon City Commission met in session Monday, June 9, 2025, 6 p.m. Attending were Mayor Terry Webb,
Commissioners Randy Norman, Peggy Poole, Robert Brown, and Mandee O’Leary, City Attorney Lindsay
Durbin, City Clerk Barb Goff, Code Enforcement Officer Chris O’Leary, and Code Enforcement Board

members Sondra Norman and Stace Poole. Also attending was Lane Davis from the Small Business
Administration.

Mr. Davis announced to the Commission that the Small Business Administration is offering disaster relief
loans to businesses and homeowners following recent tornadoes and flooding in our area.

Minutes were approved on a motion by Commissioner Norman, seconded by Commissioner O’Leary, all
ayes.

Bills were approved on a motion by Commissioner Poole, seconded by Commissioner Norman, all ayes.

Dixon Fire Department completed 29 runs in May.

Water loss for May was at 21%. Much of the flushing during the month occurred on Burnt Mill Rd. The
City is awaiting assistance from the Kentucky Rural Water Association to find a leak on N College St.

A culvert on College St was reported as caving in. Webster County Public Works has placed a cone in the
area and will be completing a repair.

Mrs. O’Leary reported she spoke with the mother of a child who had been cut on the splash pad at the
park. Although the mother did not believe the injury was a result of splash pad equipment, that
equipment has been inspected to ensure safety.

Mayor Webb reminded everyone of the summer feeding program at Baker Park. The program,
supported by the Diocese of Owensboro, provides free meals on weekdays for those 18 and under.

Mr. O’Leary reported that two code enforcement letters have been mailed, and more mailings are

expected to be sent this week. Most violations are related to mowing, but several also include such as
rubbish or inoperable vehicles.

A first reading of an amendment to Ordinance 51.10 was approved on a motion by Commissioner
Nerman, seconded by Commissioner Poole, all ayes. The amendment will authorize the City to

disconnect service to individual customers should a leak or hazardous condition be found, until repairs
are made.

A second reading of the 2025-26 Budget was approved on a motion by Commissioner Poole, seconded
by Commissioner O’Leary, all ayes.

Commissioner Poole made a motion to authorize Public Works Director Matt Cobb as a voting delegate
at the Kentucky Rural Water Association business meeting to be held during their annual conference in
August, seconded by Commissioner Brown, all ayes.



A resolution to submit an application and authorize the Mayor as Project Representative for the
Kentucky Water and Wastewater Assistance for Troubled or Economically Restrained Systems (KY

WWATERS) Program was approved on a motion by Commissioner Norman, seconded by Commissioner
Brown, all ayes.

A motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner O’Leary, secanded by Commissioner Poole, all ayes.
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